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Dear Parents, Guardians, and Group Homes,
As many of you have already experienced and some may have even voiced their opinions on this matter, there have been many challenges that TCLE has had to face in the recent months and while doing so, TCLE has had to make many adjustments to schedules and programming because of it. We appreciate your patience and understanding as we continue to move towards meeting new regulations, compliance levels and billing methods that have been set forth by the DDA. These new regulations, compliance levels and billing methods have sent shockwaves throughout our organization and there have been many adjustments that have had to be made, sometimes in a knee-jerk reaction-type fashion, in order to ensure our ability to continue to provide services. So as I do apologize for these reactionary decisions, some being done very quickly with little to no warning, please understand that oftentimes, these decisions were life and death decisions for our organization. I am writing this letter to try to explain and help everyone understand how the current climate of the DDA services has sort of created a logjam of issues, all needing attention at the same time.

Many of you have noticed a shift in the time in which your child or participant is picked up and dropped off in the mornings and afternoons. Based on some of these new billing methods that we must comply with to receive reimbursement, TCLE is going to continue to have to make adjustments to transportation schedules to try to squeeze a 12-13 hour a day (man hours, between transportation drivers and direct care workers) into a max 8-hour day of services (man hours, between drivers and direct care). So in order to do so, drivers will become direct care workers and direct care workers may become drivers; all based on what makes the most economic and time management sense. So as we continue to make adjustments, we will do our best to communicate with families as these changes are implemented. 

In addition, many of you may have noticed the shift in time in which the participants have been paid for work in our supported work sites; Custodial, VV Stores, Holiday Inn, etc. Back in July, TCLE made the decision not to renew our 14c certification which had allowed us to time individuals in these programs and pay them based on their productivity; ultimately paying below state and federal minimum wage. By not renewing our 14c, we are now required to meet the state and federal minimum wage standards when paying individuals in our programs. We have had to make adjustments to work schedules, times in which participants would be paid and work groups within each program in order to still make ends meet from a financial standpoint. Let me also take the opportunity to point out that our supported work programs were never intended to be someone’s lifetime job. These programs were set up as training facilities for participants to hone skills with the hopes that those skills could be transferred into other community based work, including volunteering and competitive employment. So with these adjustments to the wages, schedules and community exposure, the program is being maneuvered to better reflect the regulation standards that DDA is expecting out of agency providers, as DDA strives towards becoming an Employment First state. DDA does not want providers to have “sheltered workshops” or “supervised work crews.” DDA is requiring participants and staff to be exposed to new opportunities in the community, including both work and recreational opportunities. Though our current facilities are still going to exist and operate, the means in which they are able to operate have had to change. And through these scheduling and programming adjustments we’ve had to make and will continue to need to adjust, the hope is that TCLE can provide a better service to our participants, while also aligning ourselves better with the DDA regulations. 
Finally, please let me stress the importance of your child/participant’s attendance in our program. Attendance days are how we generate our funding. In years previous, our funding was loosely based on attendance, but attendance funding was typically provided by DDA on a quarterly basis. However, now DDA is only funding/reimbursing for days in which the participant is present. So rather than providing an allowable limit of absent days, DDA just simply only provides funding reimbursement for days in which the person is present. This has a MAJOR impact on our agency and our ability to provide services within the parameters that DDA has set up. As some of you are aware, at the end of each month, those who have missed more than 5 days have received a friendly letter, reminding them of the importance of the attendance. This letter is not meant to punish or chastise, but more so provide a reminder and a plea to assist us in making sure that your child is and will continue to receive the services outlined in their service funding plans. DDA is really going to be taking a look at those who are utilizing their services to the fullest potential versus those individuals who are not using the fullness of their funding. Those who might not be utilizing the full funding may be decreased, so that DDA can allocate that funding to someone else who might be on the DDA services waiting list. So I encourage each of you to please help us in making sure that your child is using their services and attending as many days as possible.

Again, I want to thank you for your understanding and patience as TCLE continues to transition into an Employment First community-based program. This process and transition will continue to be our goal and priority, as DDA has given agency providers deadlines for these adjustments to take place. I also want to point out that we as the provider, have not been provided all of the information from DDA. There are still many unanswered questions that the DDA has yet to answer. As these questions are answered and we have a better handle on our agency and direction moving forward, TCLE plans on having another Parent Night to go over the regulations and new directives.
To better communicate with you, we are requesting that you please supply us with an email address in which we can contact you. The information in this letter has already been communicated by our Executive Director, Randy Ferguson, through a monthly email newsletter. We would like to encourage all families to develop and provide us with an email address so we can better and more quickly communicate with each of you in the future. So if you could please complete the section below and return it back to us, so that we can add you to our emailing list. 
In the interim, I encourage each of you to reach out to me personally if you have any additional questions. I will most certainly do my best to answer your questions, but again, the answers just might not be available at this time.
As always, thank you.
Wyatt Sagers
Program Director
The Center for Life Enrichment

sagerswk@tcle.org 

(301) 373-8100 ext. 16
Participant Name:_______________________________________

Parent Name: __________________________________________

Email Address: _________________________________________

Best phone number: _____________________________________

